ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren C.S.Sp

(Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 10th July 2016

Saturday	9 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Billy Whelan RIP (MG)	15 th Sunday
Sunday	10 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Diamond Wedding (M & M H)	of Ordinary Time
Monday	11^{th}	9.30a.m.	Hassop	Holy Souls (M E D)	
Tuesday	12 th	11.30am	Hassop	St Vincent de Paul Visit	Feria
Wednesday	13 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Wm Hogan RIP	Feria
Thursday	14 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Donor's Intention	Feria
Friday	15 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Private Intention	St Bonaventure
Saturday	16 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	E McGrail	16 th Sunday
Sunday	17 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time

Ministries weekend of 16th/17th July

	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	J. Bermingham, V. Dooley	K. Benson	V. Dooley	A. Lancashire
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	M. Etchells, T. Harding	B. Cain, E. Muller	D. Jewitt, V. Hope	
Counters	10 th July:	JNM	17 th July: PGTC	•

'When you go to Mass on Sundays, do you shop around? ... The vast majority of the faithful didn't want the Mass to meet their aesthetic requirements ... they were there because attendance was an obligation — maybe a tiresome one, maybe a sacred one, often a mixture of the two. The power of that obligation was tremendously strong. My parents never missed Mass. ... According to research, Catholics aged 24-45 are more observant than those aged 45-64 ... We can't escape reality — the old model is broken. Can it be reconstructed? Should it be?' (Damian Thompson in Catholic Herald 3 July 2016 pp 20-21) Interesting stuff!

This Sunday is *Sea Sunday* when the Church in these islands remembers those whose livelihood depends on working at sea. The *Apostleship of the Sea* supports and ministers to seafarers who visit our ports and cities. There is a retiring collection to help this apostolate.

<u>Also</u> Michael & Mary Howlings celebrate their Diamond Wedding Anniversary. Congratulations to both Michael & Mary and our Best Wishes to them both and their family.

Next Sunday We host the visit of a member of the *Volunteer Missionary Movement* which is a lay movement serving the missionary Church. Young lay people can offer their services to the *VMMs* for an agreed period of time. More information next week and on noticeboards.

Diary of the Month

10th July: (this Sunday) Bishop Patrick will lead the Padley pilgrimage this year - this is *our local pilgrimage* when we remember the capture of 2 priests in Padley Manor who were then executed at Derby. We assemble at 3.00pm at Grindleford Station and celebrate Mass at the Padley Chapel. If anybody would like a lift, please get in touch with Fr Hugh as soon as possible.

12th July we have about 55 visitors coming to visit the parish. The visit is being arranged by the SVP members of another parish who are bringing their parishioners. Our parish SVP members host the visit and Mass as above.

13th S V P meeting after morning Mass – open to all.
14th Funeral service for John Kelly late of Calver 11.30am
16-17th Mission Appeal on behalf of the *Volunteer Missionary Movement* – a lay missionary movement.
26-28th CSSp provincial assembly

Liturgical gestures are very important. Our responses, the Sign of Peace, the reception of Holy Communion (on the hand or in the mouth), the Offertory collection basket – even if we use our banks for parish support – are gestures of *participation* to be observed prayerfully. Please receive the collection basket and offer it to the next person and, yes, we do have a weekly collection like most parishes – some people seem to think it is unusual to have

a collection on Saturday evening or Sunday morning.

Our Summer Fair Many thanks to all who supported it and, through it, you support the parish. Grateful thanks to the Social Committee who put it all together in spite of some stress + a panic appeal just a few days beforehand. Equal thanks to all parishioners, friends, Hassop Hall and village neighbours who responded to the invitation to make it "our" Summer Fair. You can see the details of the Fair's proceeds on the noticeboards. The net result for the parish was £2,526.32 with some donations coming in afterwards – thank you again to all who in any way did their "little bit" to make it so successful. Agnes, our youngest helper, did sterling work with the help of her parents on their table.

World Youth Day begins at the end of July and finishes in early August. It takes place in Krakow and Pope Francis along with Rachel will be in attendance!

In September we'll be having an 'open evening' to recruit new choir members. You don't have to be a "super" star but, if you are one, well you would be most welcome indeed! Think about it — even pray about it — and, then, join us at the meeting. Choir membership has been good for many years but recently a few members have had to withdraw from it. The 'open evening' will be an opportunity for possible new members to come forward but, also, an opportunity for <u>you</u> to make suggestions about our liturgical music to Christine and Fr Hugh.

Parish 100 Club Draw takes place this Sunday after 10.00am Mass. A few new members have joined recently whilst a few have let their membership lapse. We still need a further 15 <u>new</u> members from the parish community to keep the Club ticking over. Over to our non-members!

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Patricia Turner, Cliff Mann, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty and Eileen Simpson. We also remember those in hospital, those going into hospital and the many not mentioned here.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Joan Tommason and Hilary Erskine-Murray.

May their souls rest in peace.